



Approved by the Commissioners, February 19, 2010

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTICT

OCTOBER 23, 2009

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Joseph Errigo; Thomas O’Hern; Dan Paulson; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Herschel Brown; Thomas Mears; Doug Rouzer

GUESTS:

Larry Bresina; Dick Hollar

The meeting was called to order at 5:06 PM by Chair Carol Vantine.

The Commissioners reviewed and unanimously approved minutes of meetings as follows:


August 21, 2009

Working Session on 2010 Budget


August 21, 2009

Meeting of the Commissioners


September 5, 2009

Annual Meeting of the Membership


September 5, 2009

Meeting of the Commissioners

The Commissioners approved a Meeting Schedule for 2010 as follows:


Friday, February 19, 2010
Meeting of the Commissioners


Friday, April 16, 2010

Meeting of the Commissioners


Friday, May 7, 2010

Meeting of the Commissioners


Saturday, May 29, 2010

Special Meeting of the Membership


Friday, July 16, 2010

Meeting of the Commissioners


Friday, August 20, 2010

Meeting of the Commissioners


Saturday, September 4, 2010
Annual Meeting of the Membership


Saturday, September 4, 2010
Meeting of the Commissioners

The Annual Boat Parade will be held on Saturday, July 3, 2010.
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Chair Vantine urged the Commissioners to attend the Wisconsin Lakers Convention to be held on March 30 to April 1, 2010 in Green Bay.

Tom O’Hern distributed and presented the Financial Report for the period ending October 23, 2009. The report includes all invoices paid to date.  The consultant is expected to submit another invoice for services for approximately $1,200 before the end of the year.  Mr. O’Hern said he does not anticipate a cash flow problem before the end of 2009.  The Commissioners voted unanimously to accept the report with an adjustment to reflect a payment of $ 1,872 for the Clean Boats, Clean Waters Program for 2009.

Chair Vantine and other board members thanked Dan Paulson for an excellent job on the most recent issue of the newsletter.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion to authorize Carol Vantine to act as an agent for Gary Christenson in filing required permits for culvert replacements on 20th Street.  Mr. Christenson has given his permission to have the District act on his behalf in filing for the permits.

Further, the Commissioners voted unanimously to authorize Dick Hollar to approach Johnstown Township regarding required permits for culvert repair on 230th Avenue.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion authorizing Thomas O’Hern to solicit bids for culvert replacement and repair projects.  Dick Hollar will work with Mr. O’Hern to complete specifications for the work.

Chair Vantine appointed Dan Paulson to serve as overall coordinator for the monitoring of lake data.  He will oversee the work of Larry Bresina and Dick Hollar, and report regularly to the Commission on progress and the areas where additional volunteers may be needed.

Chair Vantine, Larry Bresina and Thomas Mears will meet with Polk County officials in mid November to discuss enhanced monitoring strategies, soil tests that may be helpful in identifying sources of phosphorus and potential locations of retention structures, and possible modifications to watershed boundaries.  Larry Bresina agreed to estimate the costs of purchasing a stream level logger.
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Commissioner Thomas Mears has agreed to serve as coordinator for the Shoreland Protection Program.   Mr. Mears will work with Commissioners Carol Vantine and Joseph Errigo to develop communication strategies for the program.  As of this date, five lake owners have expressed interest in participating in the program in 2010.   An education session sponsored by the Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District will be held on May 22, 2010.

Tom Mears will visit with DNR officials in November to discuss the tree fall program at Pipe Lakes.

Dinner accommodations for commissioners and guests were provided by Ron’s Emporium of Fine Foods.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:46 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo, 
Secretary

